

## Otter Creek Sportsman's Club Inc.

Newsletter Winter 2017

**Club Hours:** 

<u>January - February</u> Sunday: Noon – 4pm

March - April

Tuesday: 5pm – 8pm Sunday: Noon – 4pm

May

Tuesday: 5pm – 8pm Thursday: 5pm – 8pm Sunday: Noon – 4pm

June - August

Tuesday: 4pm – 8pm Thursday: 4pm – 8pm Sunday: Noon – 4pm

September - Dec

Tuesday: 5pm – 8pm Sunday: Noon – 4pm

**Club Address:** 

9001 Milburn Road Cedar Rapids, IA (319) 393-5814

Mailing Address: PO Box 31 Hiawatha, IA 52233

**Email:** 

info@ottercreeksc.com

Website:

www.ottercreeksc.com

Facebook:

Otter-Creek-Sportsmans-Club

**Cost Per Round:** 

Member Ticket \$4.75 Member Card \$4.50 Non Member \$7.00

Membership:

Youth \$25 Single/Family \$40 Otter Creek wants to thank all the shooters who participated in our club events during the past year. Our leagues are completed for the year and we are looking forward to seeing you throughout the winter.

The Derby's have started! These shoots run throughout the winter and the jackpot is close to \$2,000. Win 3 derby shoots in the season to win the jackpot. All shooters are welcome!

Our Annual Christmas Party will be held on Wednesday, Dec 13<sup>th</sup> from 5:30 to 8:30. The dinner is pot luck with the club providing a baked ham. We will have numerous door prizes. Come and join the festivities!

The club will be closed on Tuesdays after the Christmas party until March. We will continue to be open on Sundays at the normal time.

We are always looking for additional trap help – if you have any recommendations please contact the club.

We will only be sending further information including the newsletters, updates and notices by email. This is being done in an effort to cut costs which in turn helps us keep the membership and target costs down. If you do not have access to email please let us know and we can make alternate arrangements. Please take the time to make sure we have your current details.

Information about the component buy will be provided in the Spring.

2018 Memberships are due and are available for sale at the club. At this point in time we are holding the prices. Please feel free to renew now.

Volunteers are always appreciated for work at the club – grounds clean up etc.

This is your club – please help us maintain it.

The club hosted a food shoot sponsored by Kennedy High School on November 21<sup>st</sup>. There was \$451 plus 11 bags of food raised for donation to the Veteran's Food Bank. This worthwhile cause started out as a small high school shoot and grew to 35 shooters from Jefferson, Xavier and members of the club. We hope to continue this as an annual event.

Please follow us on Facebook and our website as we are posting information regularly about club activities.

We are pleased to announce that we accept Credit Cards for all activity other than ATA shoots.

The Annual Meeting was held on September 24<sup>th.</sup> and the new Board of Directors is listed below. Welcome to our new Directors – Rick Filosa, Darin Fruh, Andy Spencer and Steve Manary. The membership shoot was a success! 43 shooters participated over 5 events including singles, handicap, doubles, international and skeet. Special thanks to Ron Ballou for providing the flash targets!

## Officers / Board of Directors

President: John Dvorak
President Elect: Steve Manary
VPresident: Errol Lindsey
Treasurer: Gayle Lawson
Secretary: Mary Stalker

**Directors** 

Ron Ballou Kevin O'Connor
Paul Carlson R.G. Prucha
Rick Filosa Kelley Prull
Darin Fruh James Simon
Skeeter Grage Andy Spencer

